# Clear Lake High School Falcon Band Booster Club General Meeting Minutes October 19, 2022

### Joy King started the meeting at 7:05 p.m.

Joy mentioned that spots were still open for volunteers for the Gulf Coast Classic contest. There is no entry fee for people who volunteer.

### Officer Reports

## Treasurer: Joy King

(See the attached financial report.) She said we received more membership money and \$600 more for the Sam McBurnett account. His family would like to sponsor a yearly \$1,000 scholarship in his name for 5 years. Right now there is about \$5,600 in the account.

We are still waiting for the final amount raised by us for the US Bands competition. There is no check yet. Joy thinks it is supposed to be about \$13K but with expenses paid of \$6,000 already.

We got another \$500 on the mattress sale. They had accidentally switched checks between us and FFA and our portion was \$500 more.

Joy called attention to a couple of big expenses this month. We paid for competitions and big rig expenses. So far we have paid about \$7,000 for tractor expenses. That includes rental for Larry K.'s tractor and towing, diagnostic, and repair expenses on our rig.

Jacob Berry asked about big rig and said he thought Larry Rupp was trying to get work order from shop. Joy pulled up the receipt from the first diagnostic and repair and said it was about \$3,000, which included \$700 for the diagnostic and \$2,300 for the repair. (Larry Rupp joined the meeting by phone and said they sent out the other truck computer module to Tampa for testing.)

#### Accounts:

	Checking	Savings
Beginning Balance	\$54,968.33	\$33,192.60
Income	\$12,747.10	\$4.18
Expenses	<b>\$1,8334.67</b>	\$7,000 (big rig)
Ending Balance	\$49,380.76	\$26,198.78

#### Vice-President: Rebecca Garland

She works on the Band Buzz and likes to send out the draft on Sunday mornings. She sent out the minutes from last month's meeting in the Buzz this past Sunday.

#### Other Business

Sam Draper said poinsettias were going on sale earlier this year than Butterbraids even though they typically coincide. She said they are using an old "new" florist. We have used this vendor in the past and

they offer a Christmas cactus. Some were requesting those again so that necessitates a change in vendor with an earlier deadline than the Butterbraids.

Joy said Mr. Nichols mentioned they would like to buy mellophones. Because of the expense and size of the section, attendees thought that would be more a district VPA issue.

Dawn Duncan asked a question about show shirts for colorguard. Did additional shirts get ordered? She said most colorguard members didn't get them because they were not included on CG equipment form. Attendees suggested she ask Mr. Pearce about it.

Sam Draper commented that our Area performance is at 5:30 so we only need to serve dinner for the contest.

Rebecca Garland said she will send email out tonight about no ticket purchase is necessary if volunteering for Gulf Coast Classic contest.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:31 p.m.

Attendees: Jacob Berry, Yulia Berry, Sam Draper, Dawn Duncan, Rebecca Garland, Joy King, Jeanine Rainer, Larry Rupp (via phone)